
Special Meeting of the

Prairie Meadows Board of Directors

August 12, 2022
10:30 a.m.
A Special Meeting of the Prairie Meadows Board of Directors was called to order by Mr. Radia in the James Rasmussen Board Room at Prairie Meadows in Altoona, Iowa at 10:30 a.m.  
Roll Call.
	Dennis Albaugh 

	Bob Chittenden 

	Linda Grandquist – phone and then arrived during Closed

	Danny Homan

	Frank Marasco

	Marty Martin - phone

	Gerry Neugent 

	Steven Neville

	Bob O’Hollearn

	Suku Radia

	Ken Sagar

	Mary Simon

	Susan Voss - absent

	Marta Codina – phone during Closed
John Irving


Also in attendance were:

Gary Palmer, President/CEO

Ann Atkin, Senior Vice President/COO
Michele Wilkie, Senior Vice President/CAO
Tom Flynn, Legal Counsel

Nancy Winget, Its Recording Secretary

Members of the Press, Public, and Staff

Mr. Radia thanked everyone for attending the meeting and noted there are two items to discuss today in a Closed Session.
Closed Session.  Mr. Chittenden moved to go into a Closed Session, pursuant to Iowa Code Section 21.9 to discuss 1) Whether or not to Extend Mr. Palmer’s contract beyond December 31, 2023 and 2) Whether or not to Terminate the Search for the Executive Vice President.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Sagar and was unanimously passed.  The Board went into a Closed Session at 10:34 a.m.

Open Session. The Board went back into an Open Session at 11:40 a.m.

Action Items

· Whether or not to Extend Mr. Palmer’s contract beyond December 31, 2023.  Mr. Neugent moved to extend Mr. Palmer’s contract beyond 2023 to December 31, 2026, under the same terms with an annual notice.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Albaugh and passed on a voice vote with Mr. Martin abstaining.

Special PM Board Meeting – August 12, 2022

· Whether or not to Terminate the Search for the Executive Vice President. Mr. Marasco moved to terminate the search and the motion was seconded by Mr. Homan.  Mr. O’Hollearn requested each individual vote, yes or no, pursuant to a roll call vote.  The roll call vote ended in a tie – six yes (Albaugh, Grandquist, Homan, Marasco, Sagar and Simon) and six no (Chittenden, Martin, Neugent, Neville, O’Hollearn and Radia).  Mr. Neugent then moved to pause the search indefinitely and the motion was seconded by Mr. O’Hollearn.  Mr. Chittenden asked if  the  pause was risk-free and Mr. Radia said yes.  The motion passed on a roll call vote – nine yes (Albaugh, Chittenden, Grandquist, Martin, Neugent, Neville, O’Hollearn, Radia and Simon) and three no (Homan, Marasco and Sagar).
Mr. Sagar asked if the Board could discuss formalizing a Succession Plan and Mr. Flynn said yes, as this is an Open Session.  Mr. Neugent suggested Mr. Radia talk to Mr. Palmer and put this on the next agenda.
Adjournment.   Mr. Homan moved to adjourn the meeting and the motion was seconded by Mr. Neugent. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:48 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________________

Mary Simon, Its Secretary
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